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Friday 23 February 

RHIPP (Years 1 ς 6) 

 

Monday 26 February 

Year 4 Legislative 
Assembly Excursion 

 Tuesday 27 February 

School Board Meeting ς 
5:45pm 

P&C Meeting ς 7:30pm 

 

Coming Events 

Friday 2 March 

Assembly 

RHIPP (Years 1 ς 6) 

Parent Information Booklets (Kindergarten to Year 6) 

Red Hill School Swimming Carnival 

Year 5 Band 

Year 5 Wassa Wassa 

Year 6 Camp 

Monday 26 February 
to Friday 2 March 

PIPS 

Wednesday 7 March to 
Friday 9 March 

Year 5 Camp 

The senior boys toilet visitor ς our little bat friend 

http://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/
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Will be held on Friday 2 March at 9:25am 

Hosted by: TBA  

All welcome, please be seated by 9:20am for a prompt start 

Parents are invited to attend croissants and coffee  

in the parent hub at 9.00am  
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5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘΗΗ 
Every Wednesday is Waste Free Wednesday 

¶ snacks in reusable 

containers 

¶ drinks in a reusable bottle 

¶ reusable utensils when 

needed 

¶ a reusable lunchbox 

AVOID 

¶ Lunches packed in plastic 

bags, cling film or foil 

¶ Disposable drink boxes, 

cans, cartons and bottles 

¶ Disposable forks and spoons 

¶ Pre-packaged lunches or 

snacks 
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Leadership Team  Overview  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

The build up towards the first weeks of school is not only evident amongst our students, but it is also seen in many 

parents and teachers. We get to observe a vast range of responses that people make to change during this time of 

year. Personally I can remember my dad telling me he would be throwing his hat up in the air on my return to school, 

whilst I know others mark the return to school as a moment of separation, challenge and anxiety.  Regardless of your 

own response to the commencement of the school year, I would like to assure you that the voices, laughter, 

movement and curiosities of your sons and daughters over the last weeks have fuelled our school with a sense of life 

and love. We look forward to a wonderful year in 2018 and hope to build a mutually respectful relationship with you, 

ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǘƻ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ ǘƘƛǎΦ    

We know that in order to calm the disorganised neural activity that some children experience whilst adapting to 

change, deliberate attention to the development of healthy relationships and emotional self-regulation is important. 

During the initial days in the classroom we believe it is imperative to get to know your children and dedicate time to 

establish a safe and relational learning environment.  Finding out how students best learn, what they like and dislike, 

what challenges them and what stimulates them are all helpful for teachers to know. This being said, most classes 

have launched into our program of inquiry that stands true to the IB philosophy: engaging students socially, 

emotionally and academically. One clearly supports and affects the other.    

Over the last week we hosted three separate parent information sessions for Preschool, Kindergarten, Years 1-3 and 

Years 4-6. We were humbled to see the large number of parents and carers who were able to join us.  We chose to 

adapt our model slightly from previous years to provide families with the opportunity to hear some broader 

philosophical and whole school priorities, as well as offering the chance to pose questions and meet ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 

classroom teacher. We feel pleased with the feedback we have so far received and look forward to providing other 

avenues to strengthen our relationships and provide parents with the information they most seek.   

As Louise Owens mentioned in lŀǎǘ ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘŜŘ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ 

families through SeeSaw this year. For families who have not already signed up, we encourage you to do so. In order 

to provide a more current overview of our teaching and learning program, teachers will be updating their SeeSaw 

page weekly. Our aim is to give parents a general overview that may prompt conversation and connection to the 

classroom.  

A common question that came up from parents during the Q&A sessions this week was what can I do to support my 

ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜΚ This question, I felt, was underpinned by both good intention and a genuine concern that 

their child may need more than what they are getting at school.  The greatest learning that you can do with your 

child is to connect with them and their thinking.  Exploring their interests, their curiosities and their imagination is a 

great way to do this.  Family conversations over the dinner table, real experiences and real investigations are 

powerful ways to extend the thinking and learning of your child in their home environment.  You will note that this 

model of home learning is not particularly linear and requires no need of a text book, worksheets or deadlines (in 

contrast to our memory of homework), though it does involve creativity, communication and collaboration.  The 

/ƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ Dƭƻōŀƭ tŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇǎ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ Wǳƭƛŀ DƛƭƭŀǊŘΤ 5Ǌ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ {ȅŘƴŜȅ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΩǎ CŀŎǳƭǘȅ ƻŦ 

Education; and Global Studies expert Professor Fazal Rizvi from the University of Melbourne refer to these as the 

three Cs of 21st century education. Creativity, communication and collaboration.  These ideas certainly challenge us 

to redefine our view of homework to meet the learning preferences of children of the current time.  

It would be no surprise to you, that I mention the importance of regular reading.   

My intention of mentioning this again, is to seek your partnership in guiding your child to enjoy the emotional and 

intellectual satisfaction of reading. This, as you would appreciate, is not viewed as a job or a set homework task 

either. Rather it is a lifelong way of being, or a belief that every child deserves to find enjoyment from reading. 

Whether reading becomes a way to imagine living the life of someone else through the realms of fiction, or reading 

becomes a vehicle that provokes a sense of thought and wonder, our aim is for every child to experience the love of 

reading.  We thank you for your partnership with this.  
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I mentioned two books during my presentations this week and was asked from a 

number of people for the details.  Mindset  by Dr Carol Dweck, which examines the 

notion a growth and fixed mindsets, and challenges traditional thinking of talent, 

praise and success.  The Bonsai Child ς by Dr Judith Locke, an interesting and practical 

read on raising children with robust self-esteem, resilience and wellbeing.  

Our first school assembly took place last Friday where we 

were introduced to our new school leaders, house leaders, 

playground monitors and 2018 Wassa Wassa group.  We 

were privileged to have a guest speaker who shared his 

excitement of the PyeongChang Winter Olympic games. 

Jono Brauer, former Australian Winter Olympic alpine ski 

racer and parent of our Red Hill community, delivered a 

powerful message to our students. He outlined the 

importance of effort and perseverance, whilst also 

describing the exhilaration of turning a childhood passion 

into a profession. His views on extrinsic rewards such as 

podium wins and medals being second to the achievement 

of personal goals and learning from mistakes, provided food for thought. 

A reminder that our school crossing is now staffed with a supervisor before and after school. This is aimed to 

improve safe pedestrian crossing for both children and adults. We would be sincerely grateful if all parents can use 

these crossings with their children to model safe crossing of our surrounding roads.  

And finally, any parents who did not receive the email which was sent this week with the attachment of the 

information booklet relevŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƭŜǾŜƭΣ ŎƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜ ŀƴŘ L ǿƛƭƭ ƎŜǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƻ 

you as soon as possible. Belinda.Reitstatter@ed.act.edu.au 

Kind Regards 

Belinda Reitstatter 

Deputy Principal 

 

 

 

NAPLAN Online 
  

mailto:Belinda.Reitstatter@ed.act.edu.au
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Year 5 Overview  
  

Our teachers created a page 

showing the different websites 

and apps that they use and we 

had to guess which page went 

with which teacher.  

We werenõt great at guessing! 

This is the central idea for our first 

unit of inquiry.  

We have begun investigating what 

a digital footprint is and how we 

can be safe online.  

We are go ing to create our own 

podcasts about being safe online ð 

look out for them on google 
classroom or seesaw!  

In maths we are looking at 

graphs and have begun to think 

critically about the reliability of 

the information presented.  

Here we looked at graphs and 

asked what was good about the 

graphs? What was misleading 

about the graphs? What other 

questions do we have about the 
graphs?  
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Year 6 Overview  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

  

 

Unit of Inquiry  

It has been a fantastic start to the term in Year 6.  

 The teachers have enjoyed getting to know the new group, by watching them engage with their peers 
and learning experiences. 

 Year 6 camp, leadership opportunities, BYOD and whole cohort activities are just some of the 
wonderful things we are looking forward to in 2018. 

 

 
During maths experiences, Year 6 has been looking at adopting a positive 

mindset and attempting unfamiliar and challenging problems with increased 

confidence. The students have enjoyed exploring a range of problem-solving 

strategies that are supporting them to exercise perseverance.   

 

 

The Year 6 teachers are enjoying sharing the studentsΩ work on 

Seesaw. To be up-to-date with student learning and important 

news and information, please connect to Seesaw using the QR 

code. If you have any problems or concerns please contact your 

ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ 

IŀȊŜƭ bŀƛŘƻƻΣ ¢ƻƳ hΩ wƻǳǊƪŜ ŀƴŘ 5ƛŀƴƴŜ tŜƛƻǎ 

Year 6 have commenced their new Unit of Inquiry under the ǘǊŀƴǎŘƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŀǊȅ ǘƘŜƳŜ ΨIƻǿ ²Ŝ 9ȄǇǊŜǎǎ 
hǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎΩΦ 

Exploring the central idea: Digital technologies can ignite creativity and personalise learning, the students 
have revealed strong connections and posed thought-provoking questions.   Investigating their own 

digital footprints and their roles as digital citizens has provided opportunities for some powerful 
discussions. 

Year 6 worked collaboratively in small groups and investigated how oversharing online may present 
potential risks in future scenarios. 

 
 



Red Hill School Newsletter /2017  Page 7 

PE & Drumming News 
 

This year our school is involved in the Coles Sports for Schools program.  Anytime your family spends $10 or more at 

Coles you can collect vouchers that we can use to buy new sporting equipment for our school.  There is a receptacle 

at the front office to place your vouchers. 

 

PE lessons have started enthusiastically this term.  Students across the school have been learning skills and playing 

cooperative games with their teachers.  Year four students are fortunate to be able ride bikes and scooters in PE 

ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎΣ ƪƛƴŘƭȅ ƻƴ ƭƻŀƴ ŦǊƻƳ Ψ.ƻȄ ƻŦ .ƛƪŜǎΩΦ 

The year 6 Wassa Wassa made a great start to the year with a very strong performance at the week two assembly, 

setting them up for an exciting 2018.  Year five students have had the opportunity to audition for Wassa Wassa 

Junior and this ensemble will be formed very soon. 

Regards, 

Dan Graetz 

PE & West African Percussion Teacher 

 
 

RHIPP Donations 
 

To enable the RHIPP Cooking group to run successfully we are in need of ingredients. Any donations of would be 
gratefully accepted.  If you are able to supply any of the following items, please drop them off to the front office for 

collection by the RHIPP cooking coordinator. All items must be in their original packaging. 

 
Eggs (store bought or from your chook pen) 
Frozen vegetables 
Self-Raising Flour (White and Wholemeal) 
Milk (UHT) 
Frozen Berries (Strawberries and Blueberries) 
Vanilla Yoghurt (reduced fat) 
Dates 
Honey 
Apricots 
Plain Mineral Water 
Rolled Oats 
Sultanas 
Butter 
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Red Hill School Language Program 
 

 
Year 5 Learning Intentions 

In French, the Year Five students are exploring the relationships between different 
Francophone countries and the interconnectedness of the individuals in Australia 
with any other French speaking country.  

Students are working in producing a geographical and cultural poster, to enter the 
Francophone competition, organised by the Alliance Française Language and Cultural Centre. 

Students have the opportunity to:  

¶ [ƛǎǘŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴƛƴƎ CǊŀƴŎƻǇƘƻƴŜ ŎƻǳƴǘǊƛŜǎ όŜΦƎ [ŀ ŎƾǘŜ  5ΩLǾƻƛǊŜΦύ  

¶ Attend to visual cues or information  

¶ Show understanding through discussion, dialogue, illustrations or images  

¶ Relate or connect to the real context presented in the visual text, according to their own experiences   

¶ Use body language in mime and role play to communicate ideas, opinions and feelings   

¶ Write to produce a Francophone cultural poster, to build vocabulary and to paraphrase comprehensible 
input 

¶ Listen to sounds of spoken language and speak 
with the appropriate voice intonation  

¶ Write to communicate information/ message for a 
particular audience  

 

Language Structures & Vocabulary Language Structures & Vocabulary 

Quelle est la capitale de la Côte d'Ivoire? 
What is the capital city of Ivory Coast ? 

La Capitale de ƭŀ /ƾǘŜ ŘϥLǾƻƛǊŜ Ŝǎǘ ΧΦ 
(Yamoussoukro) 
¢ƘŜ ŎŀǇƛǘŀƭ Ŏƛǘȅ ƛǎ  ΧΧΧΦΦ 

Quel est le pays à côté de la côte d'Ivoire? 
What is the country next to Ivory coast ?  

[Ŝ Ǉŀȅǎ Ł ŎƾǘŞ ŘŜ ƭŀ ŎƾǘŜ ŘϥLǾƻƛǊŜ Ŝǎǘ ΧΦΦ 
¢ƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ LǾƻǊȅ Ŏƻŀǎǘ ƛǎ ΧΦΦ 

Quel est le pays au nord de la Côte d'Ivoire? 
What is the country on the north of Ivory coast? 

Le payǎ ŀǳ ƴƻǊŘ ŘŜ ƭŀ /ƾǘŜ ŘϥLǾƻƛǊŜ  Ŝǎǘ ΧΦ 
¢ƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴƻǊǘƘ ƻŦ LǾƻǊȅ Ŏƻŀǎǘ ƛǎ Χ 

Articulated preposition: de (expression of quantity 
e.g some) 
du is used with masculine nouns  
de la is used with feminine nouns  
ŘŜ ƭΩ is used with a noun, masculine, feminine, 
starting with a vowel  
des is used with plurals  

YƴƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǳǎŜ ΨàΩ ŦƻǊ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǘƻǿƴ ƻǊ 
city. 

Prepositions dans, sur, derrière, devant, sous, à 
côté de, en face de, à droite de, à gauche de.  
Position and come before a noun. e.g. devant le 
mur = in front of the wall. 
Knowing when to use: en, au or aux for in with 
countries. 
 
Verb - être - to be 

¶ Je suis ς I am 

¶ Tu es ς you are 

¶ (Il/elle) est - He/ she is  

¶ Nous sommes ς we are 

¶ Vous êtes - You are (pl.) 

¶ Ils/ elles sont ς they are 
Verb ς Avoir- to have 

¶ WΩŀƛ ς I have 

¶ Tu as ς you have 

¶ Il / elle a ς he / she has 

¶ Nous avons ς we have 

¶ Vous avez - you have (pl.) 

¶ Ils/ elle ont ς they have 
 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj-nLCmv6nZAhUEspQKHQdeAukQjRwIBw&url=http://countries.pppst.com/ivorycoast.html&psig=AOvVaw2695Pb0YBYyc1k0e8dTGKk&ust=1518838187023278
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiUq_PEwKnZAhWFurwKHcSrAJgQjRwIBw&url=https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Coat_of_arms_of_C%C3%B4te_d'Ivoire_(1997-2001_variant).svg&psig=AOvVaw136FYBp5b54PtRxjJSieXB&ust=1518838512403310
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Year 6 Learning Intentions 

In French, the year 6 students are undertaking an inquiry unit of work dealing with the Big Idea of how digital 
technologies can ignite creativity and personal learning. To meet the leaning intentions, students are going to create 
an IBook by adapting the story of: The Hungry Caterpillar ςά [ŀ ŎƘŜƴƛƭƭŜ ǉǳƛ Ŧŀƛǘ ƭŜǎ ǘǊƻǳǎέΦ 

Students have the opportunity to: 

¶ Express hunger or thirst 

¶ Say that one is hungry or thirsty 

¶ Ask people what they like to eat or 
drink 

¶ Order food or drinks 

¶ Inquire what others are doing 

¶ Respond to what others are doing  

¶ Identify insects and animals 

¶ Recognise what animals eat 

¶ Express what one is eating 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Language Structures & Vocabulary Language Structures & Vocabulary 

Text - La chenille qui fait des trous  

Qu'est-ce que mange la Chenille? 
What does the Hungry Caterpillar eats? 

Qu'est-ce qu'elle mange lundi? 
What does she eats on Mondays? 

Que mange-t-elle mardi? 
Qu'est-ce qu'elle mange tous les mercredi ? 
 
Une Chenille - a caterpillar 
Des feuilles - a few leaves 
Un oeuf - an egg 
Un cocon - a cocoon 
Un papillon - a butterfly 
Une tranche -  a slice  
La ventre - the tummy 
Elle a faim - she is hungry 
 
Que désirez ς vous ?  
What would you like   

Je  ŘŞǎƛǊŜ ΧΦΦ 
WŜ ǾƻǳŘǊŀƛǎ ΧΦ 
I like/ I would ƭƛƪŜ ΧΦΦ 
 

Que mange-t-ƻƴ  ƭŜ ΧΦ 
²Ƙŀǘ ŘƻŜǎ ƻƴŜκ ǿŜ Ŝŀǘ ƻƴ ΧΦΦ 

On ƳŀƴƎŜ ΧΧ 
hƴŜκ ǿŜ Ŝŀǘ ΧΦΦ 
 
9ƭƭŜ ƳŀƴƎŜ ŘŜǎ κ ŘŜ ƭŀ κ Řǳκ ŘŜ ƭΩ ΧΧΧΦΦ 

- de la pomme - some apple 
- des poire - some pear 
- des prunes - some plums 
- des fraises - some strawberries 
- ŘŜ ƭΩƻǊŀƴƎŜ - some oranges 
- du gâteau - some cake 
- de la  brioche - some brioche 
- du fromage - some cheese 
- du cornichon - some cucumber 
- du saucisson - some salami 
- de la saucisse - some sausage 
- de la glace - some ice cream 
- de la sucette - some lollipop 
- de la pastèque - some watermelon 
- de la tarte à la cerise - some cherry pie 
- des trous - a number of/ many holes 

 

 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjvutDLvqnZAhWHn5QKHTc9BpUQjRwIBw&url=https://www.slideshare.net/marirroo/la-chenille-qui-fait-des-trous-73657342&psig=AOvVaw1dVaNb8W4vIka1ctvVnQaQ&ust=1518837912026155
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School Crossing Supervisor  

 

A School Crossing Supervisor program has commenced at 20 crossings in the ACT to increase safety for children. Our 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭǳŎƪȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ǎǳǇŜǊǾƛǎƻǊ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ Ǉƛƭƻǘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ  

Teaching children the new arrangements is important to ensure they remain safe. Remember to be a good role 

model for your children by: 

¶ Crossing at the designated crossing 

¶ Following the instructions of the supervisor 

¶ Waiting for the whistle (two blows means it is safe to cross) 

¶ Explaining the new arrangements to your children 

¶ Driving appropriately around the school 

¶ Being courteous and patient while the supervisors, pedestrians and motorists adapt to the new 

arrangements.  

The basic crossing procedures are: 

¶ The supervisor will ask pedestrians to wait in a safe location by the side of the road 

¶ When it is safe, the supervisor will stop traffic 

¶ The supervisor will blow their whistle twice to indicate it is safe to cross. 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇŜǊǾƛǎƻǊΩǎ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǘ ŀƭƭ ǘƛƳŜǎ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǎǘŀȅ ǎŀŦŜΦ  

A full list of supervised crossings is available at: www.transport.act.gov.au  

 

 

 
 

  

http://www.transport.act.gov.au/











